

City of Jackson

TO: Mayor and Board of Aldermen

CC: Jim Roach, City Administrator

FROM: Anna Bergmark, City Engineer

DATE: February 1, 2023

RE: Groundwater Investigation on Rolling Fields Drive and Mulberry Street

This past year the City was notified of two separate but similar issues related to water seeping up from the ground. The two locations were at 1424 Rolling Fields and 1505 Mulberry Street. City Staff investigated the problems in both areas using various technics such as testing for chlorine, leak detection, digging up and visually inspecting water lines and a Ground Penetrating Radar study completed by the engineering firm Bacon Farmer and Workman. The results of Staff's investigation show that the issues are not a result of a water line leak and are most likely related to groundwater.